



1 September 2022

Fiona Endacott
Chief Executive Officer
Connecting Foster and Kinship Carers SA

Dear Ms Endacott,

Following the launch of my Inquiry into the application of the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Child Placement Principle in removals and placements of Aboriginal children in South Australia, I am writing to invite Connecting Foster and Kinship Carers SA to provide a submission to the Inquiry.

I would welcome a submission from Connecting Foster and Kinship Carers SA, given its role in supporting and advocating on behalf of foster and kinship carers in South Australia, many of whom will be Aboriginal or caring for Aboriginal children and young people.

Submissions can be sent to cacyp_submissions.atsicpp@sa.gov.au. Further information on providing a submission as an organisation is available on the Inquiry webpage at cacyp.com.au/inquiry

Should you wish to discuss any of the matters raised in this letter please contact my Inquiry team on 1800 319 800.

April Lawrie

Commissioner for Aboriginal Children and Young People

